
SALT LAKE CITY 
POLICE CIVILIAN REVIEW BOARD 

January 19, 2011 
 

Minutes for the Salt Lake City Police Civilian Review Board (PCRB) meeting held Wednesday, 
January 19, 2011 at 5:00 p.m. in Suite 450, Plaza 349, 349 South 200 East, Salt Lake City, Utah. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  Nancy Appleby, Anne Albaugh, Ron Bartee, Robb Benns, Dan 
Cannon, Ginger Fletcher, Joanne Lovejoy, Calvin Noyce, Claudia O’Grady, Kim Thronson 
 
Absent:  Ralph Petty and Alison Wright 
 
Also in attendance: 
 
 Rick Rasmussen   PCRB Administrator 
 Amy Pufahl   PCRB Administrative Assistant 
 Jill Candland   PCRB Advisor 
 David Everitt   SLC Mayor’s Chief of Staff 
 Boyd Ferguson  SLC Attorney’s Office 
 Chris Burbank   SLC Chief of Police 
 Richard Findlay  SLC Deputy Police Chief 
  
 
I. Convene meeting 
 

Claudia O’Grady presided over and conducted the meeting, which convened at 5:04 p.m.   
 

II. Minutes approved 
 

Motion to approve the minutes of the October 14, 2010 Quarterly Board Meeting was 
made by Ron Bartee, seconded by Cal Noyce.  Motion carries; all members present voted 
aye.  

 
III. New Business 
 

a) David Everitt from the SLC Mayor’s office stopped by to answer any questions and 

thank the Board on behalf of the Mayor.  He also made mention of the delegation 

coming from Columbia in February to investigate how the PCRB works.   

 

b) Chief Burbank gave a brief explanation of concealed carry vs. open carry weapons 

laws and the training his department has received on this issue.  He explained some of 

the different types of grants that his department is receiving and/or have applied for.  

He said that due to some new technical equipment his office has received they are 



able to more actively pursue criminal charges in automobile accidents and as a result 

the public will notice that occasionally accident locations will be closed a bit longer 

than in the past.   

 

IV. Review and approve Quarterly Report for October 1 – December 31, 2010. 
   

Motion made to approve report by Cal Noyce, seconded by Nancy Appleby.  Motion 
carried; all members presented voted aye. 
 
Rick noted that although the SLCPD Officers have undergone some great training in 
regards to concealed carry vs. open carry weapons laws he expects to hear more on this 
subject as new issues arise.  As related to previous quarterly trends the SLCPD has 
heeded the Board’s suggestions for further training in specific situations as needed. 

 
V. Adjourn 
 

Motion to adjourn made by Cal Noyce, seconded by Anne Albaugh.  Motion carried; all 
members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 5:43 p.m. 
 
 
 
 


